Milwaukee Women’s District Golf Association
Oconomowoc Golf Club

Fall Meeting

October 14, 2008, 9 a.m. 

www.MWDGA.org
President Lisa Klug called the meeting to order at 9:07 a.m.
Officers present:
Advisor Pam Olsen (NSCC)
President Lisa Klug (TCC)
First Vice President Martha Fillinger  (OGC)

Second Vice President Katy Levenhagen (NHCC)
Secretary Lisa Murn (MHCC)
Treasurer Marilyn Cummins (BMCC)
Roll call was taken by Lisa Murn.  All clubs were represented.  There were 26 women in attendance and 6 proxies.  Lisa Klug thanked Oconomowoc Golf Club for hosting the meeting and Pam Olsen for her leadership and support.

Lisa reminded the group that the new representatives are eligible to vote at the fall meeting.  There had been some confusion in the past but after reading the by-laws it was established that the reps take over at the fall meeting.
MINUTES

Deb Fredrick made a motion to forgo the reading of the minutes.  It was seconded by Marty Schreiter.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Marilyn gave the Treasurer’s report.  She will send out a notice of team dues in spring and collect the fees.

Balance of Oct. 9, 2007


$2,211.02

Remaining disbursements ’07-’08

$      92.92

Receipts




$5,970.00

Disbursements




$6,639.41

Balance of Oct. 14, 2008


$1,448.69

Anticipated receipts for remainder of ’08
$    100.00

Anticipated Balance end of fiscal yr. ’08
$1,348.69

FIRST VP REPORT

Lisa Klug gave the 1st Vice President’s report.  The winner of the District playoffs  was Tripoli who beat Westmoor 3 ½ to 2 ½ .  The Tournament of Champions was held at Tripoli. Milwaukee won the Team Low Gross title led by Katie Falk and Tory Folliard.  The Merrill Hills team, consisting of Kitty Cook and Lisa Murn won the Team Low Net.  Trophies were presented and Madonna Williams accepted the trophy on behalf of Milwaukee .   Lisa Murn accepted for Merrill Hills.  Katie Falk won the individual low gross award with a score of 82 and Kitty Cook won low net with a 73.  She also reported that MWDGA continued to support the First Tee program with a charitable contribution.
SECOND VICE PRESIDENT  

Martha Fillinger reported on  Field Day which was held at Bluemound on Sept 12.  There were 88 players in attendance.  There was some discussion about prizes.   Pro shop credit was used and some Barnes and Nobles gift cards and mum plants.  There was a suggestion to stay with the pro shop credit for the future.  

Martha asked for team rosters and suggested that captains email them to her and she will  forward them to Marcia Schwager so the information can be updated on the website.  Lisa Klug asked to try to get rosters together around Feb. 1.

There was discussion about play dates for 2009 with some changes from the original schedule.  In the Blue division, Oconomowoc will be switching play dates with Ozaukee.    Oconomowoc will host on June 12, Ozaukee will host on Aug 7th.  Tuckaway will host  Field Day on Sept 11.  Oconowomoc will host Field Day in 2011.  In the Gold division,   Westmoor and North Shore will switch dates as well.  North Shore will host on June 26 and Westmoor will host on Aug. 7.  These changes and the entire schedule will be posted on the website which is www.MWDGA.org.
OLD BUSINESS
The discussion turned to the subject of rain dates.  Lisa asked the reps whether or not the clubs held open rain dates on their calendar.  Several of the clubs confirmed the scheduled rain date but there were several more who either couldn’t commit to the date or asked for a different day.  At this point the rain date information is as follows:

BMCC – Will offer either a Monday 8 a.m. shotgun or Wed. time to be determined
MHCC – Second Tuesday following play date starting at noon

NHCC and OCC – To be determined

Tripoli – Tuesday noon shotgun

The remaining clubs confirmed Tuesday 8 a.m. shotguns as originally scheduled.  These changes will be posted on the website.

Lisa polled the clubs as to whether or not they will fill their 18 player roster.  Several clubs had trouble fielding a team on a rain date.  North Hills fielded 11 players once during the season on a regular play date and Merrill Hills fielded 11 players twice.  
Sue Lacy suggested limiting the competing teams to 10 instead of 12.  When the teams were polled, overwhelming sentiment was to keep 12 competing players.  There was also interest in a limited extra roster of “subs” who could step in when necessary.  This seemed to be an answer for North Hills.  Merrill Hills will still have trouble fielding 12 regardless of opening up the roster.
Sandra Schultz made a motion to keep the roster at 18 players, to keep the competing number at 12 members and to add a team sub roster which can be used at the discretion of the team captain only when there are not 12 players to play.  There will still be 18 dues paying players.  Subs must play to an index of 26.1.  The motion was seconded by Cindy Gault and passed.  

Lisa asked for discussion about the new one point scoring system.   In an informal poll, most teams wanted to try the 3 point system for the upcoming season.  The scoring system would work in the following way:  One point would be awarded to the winner of the front nine, one point awarded to the winner of the back nine and one point awarded for winning the overall 18 hole match.  The nines will consist of holes one through nine as shown on the score card and holes ten through 18, irregardless of where the players begin on the course.  A motion was made by Chris McDermott to try the 3 point system for one year.  It was seconded by Kathy Heilbronner.  After discussion the motion passed unanimously.
Lisa reminded team captains that they can put singles wherever they want in the lineup.  A captain can forfeit any match in the lineup.  Lisa urged team captains and other reps to read their job descriptions and line up protocols prior to attending play dates.  All information is posted on the website.
NEW BUSINESS

Betsy Fredericksen suggested that someone develop an instruction sheet with the new rules and the special district and local rules to be put in each cart.  Information could be printed off the website for each play date at the host club.  It was also suggested that the club numbers be included for each player.  Marcia Schwager offered to give a template to each captain so that lineups can be emailed to the clubs as an alternative to faxing.  
Lisa suggested that Marilyn examine the amount of the dues MWDGA collects and bring a suggestion to the Spring meeting on how to proceed in the future.  

There was a question about the charms awarded to winners and if we wanted to keep up that tradition or switch to something else.  Cindy Gault suggested we might change from charms to locker plates.  Pro shop credit or bag tags were also suggested.  Lisa asked Marilyn to look at the cost of the charms over the winter and the idea will be revisited at the spring meeting.
A question was asked regarding the Tournament of Champions.  Players should be the club champion and runner up and if they can’t attend then the pro should go down the line until there is an available person.  A question of protocol was asked about who can be the pro for a team on that day if the home pro or assistant pros cannot attend.  It is preferred that a pro from the home team attend.  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Murn, MHCC
Secretary

